

Did you know that electronic equipment makes up 6% of the U.S. gross domestic product, each year?  This is up from 5% just 10 years ago.  Not surprisingly, disgarded computers, answering machines, cell phones and televisions, what we refer to as “E-Waste,” constitutes as much as 5% of the U.S. municipal solid waste stream and this figure is growing 5 times faster than all other waste streams.  Dealing with E-Waste is the fastest growing segment of municipal solid waste and is verging as a $40 billon industry. 

Upper Valley Recycling is working with ER, Electronic Recyclers to recycle Napa Valley’s E-Waste. ER is the number one recycler of E-Waste material in California.  Located near Fresno, ER processes about 2.7 million pounds of electronics every day.  Instead of throwing away old computers and televisions, companies like ER recycle E-Waste for metals, plastics and glass used in new televisions and monitor housing.  Ron Buckhammer, spokesman for ER says that one of the most important aspects of their business is diverting the hazardous materials found in these products from landfills. 

  
Research recently conducted for the Environmental Protection Agency estimates that three-quarters of all computers sold in the U.S. remain stockpiled in garages, closets and office buildings.  Of this total market, only 13% are reused or recycled. Recent studies estimate that the number of these unused obsolete computers is as high as 680 million units, equivalent to 34 billion pounds of obsolete material in the United States. 

We expect that changes in legislation will soon result in mandatory E-Waste recycling across the United States. And that is what is taking place in California as we speak!

With the recent ban of E-Waste from California Landfills in February, communities all over the State are working with Electronic Recyclers and other companies like them to assist with regulation changes within the waste stream. The proof is in the program!  In June, a two-day E-Waste recycling event was held at the Napa Valley College campus.  It was an enormous success.  The city and county of Napa rounded up more than 359, 217 pounds of computer monitors, televisions, cell phones and other electronic junk for recycling.  

 

In July, Upper Valley Recycling extended its E-Waste recycling program to include most all electronic products.  Prior to July, we were only accepting TVs, and computer monitors.  However since partnering up with ER, we are now able to expand the program to include many more electronics, including computers, printers, microwaves and the like.  Over the summer we received 55,823 pounds of e-waste – all of which is being recycled.

 

This free drop-off program is located at Clover Flat Landfill.  Hours are Tuesday-Saturday 8-3:45 and Sunday 8-2:45pm. It is just a scenic drive north from St. Helena off the Silverado Trail and South of Calistoga.  Fall is the most beautiful time to visit us as the views of the valley are exceptional.  See you at the recycling center!

